
Reduce – Reuse – Recycle…it all comes back to you! 

RUSK COUNTY RECYCLING DEPARTMENT 
Charmaine Riddle, Recycling Coordinator 

311 Miner Avenue East, Suite S110 * Ladysmith, WI  54848        
(715) 532-2167 * Fax (715) 532-2279 * 711 WI Relay 

charmaine@ruskcountywi.us 

 
 
 
October 23, 2018 
 
Dear Town of Washington Residents: 
 
There is not a recycling site or garbage disposal site in your township.  Many residents either contract with a 
waste hauler individually or use a surrounding municipality’s site.  Here are some options for you. 
 
Approved Waste Haulers in Rusk County 
 
Express Disposal   Republic Services  Waste Management 
N14985 Tieman Ave   1207 W Knapp St  N4581 Hutchinson Rd 
Thorp, WI  54771   Rice Lake, WI  54868  Weyerhaeuser, WI  54895 
715-669-3868    715-234-7744   715-868-7000 (Local #) 
www.expressdisposalinc.com  www.disposal.com  888-960-0008 
         www.wm.com 
          
Drop Off Sites Surrounding the Town of Washington that Accept Both Garbage & Recycling 
Please keep in mind that you can use any recycling site in Rusk County for your recycling at no cost. 
 
Town of Big Bend 
N1195 Hwy 40 New Auburn, WI  54724 @ Town Hall 
Open Saturdays (4/1 to 10/31) 8 am to Noon other from November through March 2nd & 4th same hours 
Cost of garbage $2 for 13 gallon, $4 for 14-32 gallon and $6 for 32 or larger. 
 
Town of Willard 
W7480 Broken Arrow Rd, Conrath, WI  54731 
Open 1st, 3rd and 5th Saturdays from 8 am to 2 pm 
Cost of garbage is $3.00 per bag no matter the size. 
 
Town of Thornapple 
N4925 Thornapple Rd Ladysmith, WI  54848 
Open Saturdays from 9 am to 1 pm 
Cost of garbage ranges from $1.50 to $7.50 depending on size 
 
For those that contract with a waste hauler, it is still law to recycle.  Not all contractors have curbside recycling 
service so you may still need to bring your recycling to a drop off site.  Prices stated in this letter are subject to 
change.  A complete listing of recycling sites and acceptable items can be found online at 
www.ruskcounty.org/departments/recycling/.  Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this letter.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Charmaine Riddle 
Recycling Coordinator 

mailto:charmaine@ruskcountywi.us

